
 

DATES TO NOTE: 

 

 

October 17  

Menõs Breakfast 

Congregational Life Event 

 

October 18  

Outdoor Worship 

 

October 21  

Lunch Bunch 

 

October 24  

CAT Mini Leadership 

Retreat 

 

November 1  

All Saintsõ Sunday 

Congregational Memorial 

Service with Communion 
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 A month into our new program year and 

still needing to be online, I am very thankful for 

the commitment of many in our church to 

work with our children, youth, and adults. We 

have not waited for a return to what we did 

when we gathered together. Instead, we 

adapted to this new reality so that we may nur-

ture the faith of all ages and help people live 

through this time. Iõm particularly thankful for 

Stephanie Hareõs leadership. She helped me and 

Tami and our Faith Formation Commission to 

review our curriculum, identify some gaps, and 

develop the 100 Things Every Christian Should 

Know. Her work, our online classes, and the 

people who are working with our various age 

groups are a testimony to our churchõs com-

mitment to form people in faith, regardless of 

the circumstances in the larger world. For that 

commitment, thank you! 

 Developing online ministry has created new 

opportunities to connect with people near and 

far. It has raised a number of important ques-

tions, not the least of which is òwho is part of 

our church now?ó Is it just the people who 

come to the church building, even though that 

isnõt happening right now? Is it the people of 

our town or surrounding community? Or, is it 

everyone who joins us with us in worshipñthe 

college student away at school, the extended 

family member who canõt find a local church in 

their area, the curious person who comes 

across our Facebook ad and joins us? I think 

the pandemic has expanded our connections, 

and I, for one, want to nurture our relationship 

to people wherever they are. Their presence 

among us is a reminder that we cannot settle 

for how things are or think that one day we  

will simply go back to the way things were.   

We must always seek to build new ministry  

and connections. These connections invite us  

to expand our thinking and vision of our church 

so that it is a gift to whoever is among us, 

wherever they are. 

 These questions, these people, this  

tumultuous time all impel us to move forward 

in faith. We move forward, first of all, to plan 

and organize ministry in this uncertain time. 

We cannot wait for things to return to normal 

before we discern the next ways to share 

Godõs good news of new life in Jesus Christ. 

Opportunities are present and emerging now. 

Opportunities like a Mental Health & Wellness 

Ministry to normalize mental health needs and 

issues as a part of who we are and how we  
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walk with people in the midst of their struggles. Opportunities like becoming an intentional Hunger Action Congregation  

that grows ever-more aware of the issues contributing to hunger in our community, nation and world and how we can respond. 

These new opportunities, added to others like Sunday School and Pantry, help us move forward in faith, believing that God has a 

purpose for our church and is leading us into it. 

 To that end, I ask that you prayerfully consider how you will be a part of the future of our ministry with your faith, your 

time, and your finances. We do not simply support ministry. We are doing ministry together by the investment of ourselves in 

the story of Godõs love in Jesus Christ and living it through what we offer of ourselves. In this season of stewardship, what is 

God calling you to give so that our ministry may be strong and vibrant? Our ministry isnõt seeking to hunker down, but to grow. 

We ask that your giving do the same ð grow to meet the needs and opportunities before us. It may seem counter-intuitive in 

this season to ask for your giving this way, but the need and the opportunity to be Godõs church, to be grounded in gratitude 

and move forward in faith, couldnõt be more exciting! 

 In the coming weeks, you will receive more information about our stewardship campaign, Neighbors Together,  

Forward in Faith. For now, please pray for our ministry, that it may be what God intends and that together we follow Godõs 

Spirit into Godõs future for us.  

 

Chip  

 

 

Join us for Outdoor Worship  

 
Itõs been six long months since weõve been able to gather, 

and the lovely fall colors are in full array. Join us for an 

informal, in-person worship service on Sunday, October 

18 at 3 pm. The service will last about 30 minutes, and 

everyone is required to wear a mask and maintain  

appropriate social distancing. Please plan to arrive a few 

minutes early to check-in and go through the screening 

process. Folding chairs will be provided, or you can bring 

your own lawn chair.  
 

 

 
 

 

Get ready to receive  

your Daily GIFT  this fall! 

 

 This fall, our daily devotion is Growing In Faith Together ð GIFT.  

In the midst of these unusual and uncertain times, the Faith4Life Team 

thought it would be a good idea to focus on the basics which can keep us grounded in our faith story when everything 

else seems to be changing around us. Faith is a gift that is best nurtured in community. Although we often focus our  

faith formation on children and youth, growing in faith is a lifelong journey. Remember: Jesus may have blessed the  

little children, but he taught the adults in the crowd. 

 Over the coming weeks, we will be sharing and learning the 100 Things Every Christian Should Know (based on the 

book 100 Things Every Child Should Know before Confirmation by Presbyterian pastor Rebecca Kirkpatrick). We hope you 

will join us as we read scripture, reflect on our own faith stories, and pray and learn together. We hope that these daily 

devotions will spark conversations and grow in you òa deep and curious faith,ó a faith that will center and sustain you 

throughout your life. 

 If you or someone you know isnõt receiving them but would like to, please fill out this form: 

www.tinyurl.com/FPCYdailygift 
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Staying Connected ñ While Weõre Apart 

 

Ý ONLINE WORSHIP  ñ Join us online for the worship service at 10:00am.     

Find the livestream (and services you missed) on our Facebook page                   

(https://www.facebook.com/fpcyorktown/live_videos/).  

Ý VIRTUAL CLASSES AND MEET -UPS ñ While we are out of our building,  

we will have numerous opportunities to òsee familiar facesó via Zoom (bible studies, 

Sunday School, youth group, virtual coffee hours and more). If you havenõt used Zoom yet, there are some quick tutorials on the 

companyõs website:  https://support.zoom.us/hc/en-us/articles/206618765-Zoom-Video-Tutorials   

  

Ý EMAIL  ñ Make sure youõre getting our weekly emails. Sign-up if youõre not on the list: http://tinyurl.com/FPCYemail  

 

Ý CONTINUE YOUR FINANCIAL SUPPORT ñ During these trying times filled with so  

much uncertainty, our church is taking creative measures to stay connected and care for its   

congregants, friends, and neighbors. While we cannot physically pass the plate on Sundays, we 

can continue our financial support by giving on-line (https://tinyurl.com/FPCYgive) or by mail-

ing pledge commitments or offerings directly to the church office. If you need any technology 

assistance, please contact Chip, Tami or Lisa.  

 

Ý Pray with us ñ Please feel free to stop by the church and tie on some prayer     

ribbons whenever you would like to offer the prayers of your heart and life. There is a 

plastic bin on the front porch that contains pre-cut ribbons and markers. Just write your 

requests on the ends of the ribbons and tie them on the strings hanging between the   

columns. Visit https://www.facebook.com/fpcyorktown/videos/300943321041503/ to  

see a video explanation of our prayer ribbons. 

 

 

Congregational Life  
 

As our virtual fellowship connections extends into 7 months, this Commission continues to  

find ways to celebrate and enjoy our friendships and community spirit. We are offering some  

Saturday Night Specials  this autumn and hope that many of you will join the ZOOM-ing  

experiences. On the first Saturdays of October, November, and December weõll host a game 

night. On the third Saturdays weõll host some òspecialsó.  
 

On October 17 come prepared with your favorite apple dessert in hand with a recipe to share.  

November 17 is òshare your favorite bookó night, so bring one of your favorite reads to us and 

share why we might enjoy it too. December 19 is òshare your favorite holiday movieó night.  

Weõll create a list of movies to fill the holidays with fun.  
 

Coffee Hour  will be spiced up this fall, and not just with pumpkin spice! Here are some of the topics we have planned: 
 

¶ October 25 ñ is a great day to carve or paint your pumpkin during coffee hour or share what you have already done to decorate 

¶ November 8 ñ weõll remember our Veterans.  

¶ November 22 ñ starts a little later in order to have a Thanksgiving Lunch for coffee hour. Everyone join us with your lunch and 

some pie. Maybe just pie for lunch? 

¶ November 30 ñ is the first Sunday of Advent so weõll get crafty with making Advent wreaths 

and other holiday decorations while we chat. Feel free to offer a demo sharing your creativity 

with everyone.  

¶ December 13 ñ will be Christmas Cookie Coffee Hour so be sure to have some cookies 

and recipes to share.  
 

Join the Lunch Bunch  at noon on October 21, November 18, and December 16. 
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OctoberñGrowing  in Faith Together  
 

The Faith4Life Planning Team hopes that you are enjoying your weekday 

òGIFTS.ó The posts are currently being written by Lynn Edling, Connie Knapp, 

Eric Kreuter, Chip Low and Tami Seidel. Weõd love to have others join us! Con-

tact Tami or Connie and let us know that you are interested. We can provide a 

list of topics to choose from, a template for the post, and any other support you 

might need. 

 

Faith4Life Sunday Classes ñ Join us on Sunday mornings at 9am as we discuss the weekõs 

GIFTS. Feel free to join us even if you havenõt read them all. You can join by Zoom with video or 

by telephone without video. The classes will begin at 9 AM and end at 9:45, just before the 10 AM 

worship service. Weõll be working our way through 100 Things Every Child Should Know before Con-

firmation: A Guide for Parents and Youth Leaders. Weõd like to use the book as a basis for daily devo-

tions-youõll be hearing more from us about that soon! 

 

Join us on Tuesday mornings at 10 am  as we talk about what it means to citizens of Godõs 

kingdom in todayõs world. We will be using a video study called Allegiance to Empire: Practices of 

Kingdom Citizenship created by The Work of the People. This 7-session study will òprovide ways in 

which the Christian community can serve the world and at the same time be faithful to Godõs vi-

sion of the Peaceable Kingdom. In this curriculum, we will look at the myth of the òChristianó na-

tion and re-narrate what it means to live as residents in a foreign land.ó If you are interested in 

joining us, please contact Tami Seidel at tami@fpcyorktown.org, and we will 

send you the Zoom info.  

 

Thursday morning õs Faith4Life group meets from 10 until 11:30am. We are 

beginning a study of women in the Bible, using material developed by Tami. 

Join us for some or all of our sessions. 

 

The Womenõs Circle meets the first Wednesday of the month at 10:30am. 

Join us for a study of using the Presbyterian Womenõs curriculum, Into the 

Light: Finding Hope Through Prayers of Lament. Books are available in the office 

for $10. 
 

Help us òBring the Bible to Lifeó with your artistic imagination. See the 

article on page 17 and watch the video made by Benjamin Low where Connie 

Knapp and Eric Kreuter discuss the project. You can see that video here https://fpcyorktown.org/

help-us-bring-the-bible-to-life/ 
 

 

Connie Knapp,  

for the Faith4Life Planning Team 
 

https://fpcyorktown.org/help-us-bring-the-bible-to-life/
https://fpcyorktown.org/help-us-bring-the-bible-to-life/
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Sunday School 
 

We launched our Sunday School year on September 20 as kids of all ages  

reconnected with their friends and teachers over Zoom! 

 

This year our Pre-K through 4th graders are  

following a new curriculum called SHINE: Living in 

Godõs Light. They meet online at 9:15 before the 

10:00 worship service. The Shine groups began the 

year by showing off their pets and favorite stuffed  

animals before learning about Joseph and his jealous 

older brothers. Each weekly lesson will include a Bible 

story, some music, a simple activity, and a blessing.  

 

Our lively Connect class of 5th and 6th graders meets online 

at 11:15. In their first class, the kids had the opportunity to 

greet each other before exploring their Connect Bibles, dis-

covering that the Bible is organized into books in the Old and 

New Testaments. They also learned how to locate chapters 

and verses and added some new words into their vocabulary.  

 

In FaithX, our 7th, 8th & 9th graders began their year-long 

journey through the Bible, from Genesis to Revelation.  

We started week one with the Creation stories and are 

now traveling through the Old Testament stories of the 

Hebrews. One of the curricula we are using this year, 

called òEcho the Storyó, invites students to use imaginative 

listening when hearing stories of the Bible in a learner-

centered approach to observe, explore, and find meaning in the stories together as a class. We are 

so excited to have such a vibrant class of students to take this journey together! 

 

 

 

If you missed the first few classes, itõs not too late to register your children and get involved! Please 

reach out if you have any questions. To register your child(ren) PreK - Grade 9 for Sunday School, 

click here: https://tinyurl.com/FPCY-SundaySchool2020-21 

 

 

Bridget Bentley & Kristy Berlin 

Sunday School Co-Superintendents 

 

https://tinyurl.com/FPCY-SundaySchool2020-21


 Youth Group  
 

Happy Fall everyone! As we settle in to our new school year routines, 

Youth Groups have started meeting again.  

 

Our Middle School Youth Group (grades 6-8) meets via Zoom two 

Wednesdays a month and our High School group (grades 9+) is  

meeting twice a month on Sundays.  

 

Dates and links for virtual meetings are sent via email. Are you on the list?  

 

If youõre not sure, need to update an address, or want to be added to the 

email list, reach out to Steph Hare, Director of Youth Ministries, at stephanie@fpcyorktown.org to stay in the know.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
The FPCY Pantry continues in its drive-through delivery model twice 
per month. We continue to serve 400 families and over 1600 people 

per month, about 2X our pre-pandemic volume. We continue to  
deliver to elderly clients at two facilities in Yorktown, and are grateful 
for the volunteers that make that ministry possible. We are currently 
working on our plan for the upcoming holiday months and will keep you 
posted on our needs. We are grateful for your continued generosity in 

supporting this important mission to the community. 
 
Are you (or are you aware of a congregation member) in need of help 
getting groceries? Contact Katharine Frase via email: 

kfrase98@gmail.com 
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Next Pantry Dates:  

 

 

October 10 & 24 

 
and   

 

November 14 & 21 

Pantry Plus 

mailto:stephanie@fpcyorktown.org
mailto:kfrase98@gmail.com
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Key changes are a good thing 
 
We have officially started our fall season! Music rehearsals are 
resuming which means itõs time to check in on our pianos. Aside 
from regular tunings, itõs important to have a technician come in 
and assess the health of your piano to see if anything needs to be 
done. Anyone whoõs spoken with me about pianos knows that Iõm 
a huge fan of climate control systems, especially for instruments  

that are subject to humidity and temperature changes.  
 

What are the benefits of a Piano Climate Control System?  

Ï Permits the tuning to hold better between tunings; 

Ï Minimizes rust on the string and metal parts; 

Ï Minimizes the expansion and contraction of piano          

action parts; 

Ï Minimizes felt deterioration; 

Ï Protects the piano's investment value for years. 
 
 
Our first key change  -  weõve opted to install one of these systems in our sanctuary Steinway. It will protect the instrument for 

many years to come and lengthen the life of each tuning!  

 
Our final key change - We have a new piano joining our family! Please welcome this 1920õs antique Steinway òMó donated by 
our very own Eric Kreuter. I was captivated by the unique history of this instrument (particularly how it used to be a player 
piano) and am extremely grateful to acquire it for our ministry. Thank you, Eric! 

Garrett Artman 

Director of Music Ministry 
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Stewardship 2021 
 

 

We want to recognize our veterans on  

Sunday, November 15.   

 

Anyone who served in uniform in the US Army, US Navy, US Air 

Force, US Marine Corps, or the US Coast Guard on active duty, the 

Reserves, or National Guard, please contact our office manager, Lisa 

Flanagan, to ensure that you are on our roster of veterans. We will 

reach out to you to request that you make a short video outlining 

your branch of service, how long you served, your rank, and where 

you served. 

 

Tim Lupfer, for the Stewardship Commission 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2021 Annual Campaign: Neighbors Together Forward in Faith 
 

Our 2021 Annual Stewardship Commitment Campaign has begun. You should receive a letter and pledge cards in the mail soon. 

We ask that you prayerfully ponder these materials in advance of commitment Sunday ñ October 25, 2020. 

 


